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Rick Scott, Governor Erin Rock, Interim Secretary 

April 11, 2017 
 

Mr. Timothy Johnson, Executive Director 
Jacksonville Police and Fire Pension Fund 
One West Adams Street, Suite 100 
Jacksonville, FL  32202 
 
Re:  Jacksonville Police and Fire Pension Fund 
 10/1/2016 Actuarial Impact Statement 
 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
This is to notify you that we have reviewed the above referenced Actuarial Impact Statement for 
compliance with Part VII of Chapter 112, FS and Chapter 60T, FAC.  In our review, Chapter 112 FS 
includes the amendments to Section 112.64 relating to discretionary sales surtaxes.  
 
As provided in Section 112.64(6)(a), a share of the present value as of 10/1/2016 of the total 
projected proceeds of the sales surtax is amortized over 30 years and applied as a credit to the 
annual required contribution.  Additionally, as provided in Section 112.64(6)(b), the payroll growth 
assumption used to amortize the Plan’s unfunded liabilities is determined based on the combined 
payroll of the Police and Fire Pension Fund and the new Police and Fire Defined Contribution Plan, 
including the effect of projected payroll increases over the next three years.  Based upon our review 
of these impact statements, we have determined that the methods and assumptions used to 
calculate the annual required contribution for the Plan are in compliance with Part VII of Chapter 
112, FS as amended.  
 
Our review relied upon the actuarial costs and asset amounts as determined by the Plan actuary in 
the above referenced Actuarial Impact Statements. Although we reviewed the impact statements for 
compliance, consistency and reasonableness, we did not audit the asset or employee data 
information for accuracy. Accordingly, we express no opinion on the reasonableness of the 
estimates of the financial status of the Plan. An audit may or may not uncover material issues in the 
actuarial work performed. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Douglas E. Beckendorf, A.S.A., E.A. 
Actuary 

 
cc: Mr. Pete Strong, Plan Actuary 

Mr. Richard H. Tuten III, Plan Chairman 
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